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February 27, 2019 

 

RE: School Closures Due to Inclement Weather 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Our District staff understands that our decision to open or close schools on days of 
inclement weather has a direct effect on families.  This decision will always be made with 
the safety of our students as the top priority.  We also understand that many of our 
parents/guardians work out of town therefore a decision to open or close school due to 
inclement weather must be made with enough advance notice to provide families time to 
make arrangements for the care and supervision of their children.  When at all possible a 
decision to open or close school will be made the day/night before a potential weather issue 
creates hazardous road conditions.  This decision may be made based on the following 
relevant factors:  

 Information on road conditions from transportation staff and from the police. We 
must give careful consideration to the most dangerous roads in the district. Even 
if your street looks clear, travel elsewhere in the district may be dangerous. Also, 
we must consider that many high school students drive to school. 

 Amount of snow and ice accumulated. 

 Whether precipitation is continuing. 

 Building conditions (such as whether we have electricity and heat). 

 Parking lot conditions. Administrators talk to maintenance and custodial staff 
members who are responsible for clearing and treating school parking lots and 
sidewalks. 

 Temperature and wind chill. Please remember that some of our students walk to 
school and some must wait outside for the bus. 

 Weather predictions. We prefer not make our decision based on weather 
predictions, which are not always accurate. But sometimes this is unavoidable. 

 What other surrounding school districts are doing. We also share information with 
other local districts and check whether they are opening or closing. 



As superintendent of schools, I am responsible for the final decision, based on the above 
factors and recommendations from the director of transportation.  I must make the 
decision by no later than 6:00 a.m. or earlier so we can notify TV stations and 
communicate the school closure via e-notes. If I wait longer to announce a closing, some 
parents will have already left for work leaving their children unsupervised.  Keep in mind 
that, even if weather conditions worsen, we cannot reverse our decision in the morning 
without endangering students. Once we make the decision to open the schools, many 
parents rely on it and leave for work. If we then send students right back home, many 
will return to unsupervised bus stops and empty houses.  Once students have arrived at 
school the District would rarely if ever release students early due to concerns about the 
care and supervision of students with parents/guardians working out of town.   

Although my staff and I do our absolute best in this process, we know that often no 
perfect decision exists. If, based on current weather conditions, you do not feel as 
though it is safe for your child to attend school, use your best judgement on whether he 
or she should attend.  I hope that this explanation helps everyone understand the 
process that our district staff uses to make the best possible decision for all in our 
district. 
 
Very Sincerely, 

 

Bobby Waitman 

 


